










This version of the Newsletter was re-typed from the original by Phoebe Coster in October 2020 to 

enable search engines to ‘see’ the text. Minor changes have been made to correct typographical 

errors and to add clarity. 
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Patron: Mr Allen A Strom, Advisor in Conservation, Department of Education, NSW 

“Never, No never, did nature say one thing and wisdom another.”  

 Johan Christopher Fredrick von Schiller. 

OUR SOCIETY 

OFFICER BEARERS: “Those elected for 1973-74 were listed in the Annual Report, sent to each 

member. 

Mr Fred Astle who worked so ably for the Society and who had been in charge of the Hut roster has 

relinquished this important post to Mrs Vaughan. Miss I Bowden also found it necessary to resign 

from some of her duties. We are very pleased that she will continue as Membership Secretary. 

THE HUT PARTY: Mrs M Vaughan was hostess at this enjoyable get together of all those good people 

who do Hut duty. This year’s party was held at 2.30 pm on the 10th April. Mrs Vaughan explained 

some small alterations in receipting sales and changes in prices. She also invited intending helpers to 

see her so that she could give them any necessary help. 

FIRE PREVENTION: A Bushfire Prevention Sub-Committee has been formed and a meeting was held 

on April 13th at which leaflets were compiled. These show 

1. Points for householders. 

2. Points regarding hazard reduction. 

There will be further information about the leaflets. We expect that they will be printed and ready 

for distribution before summer. 

EXHIBITION OF PAINTINGS: Miss Isobel McKenzie made available a number of her beautiful paintings 

to be exhibited and sold in the Conservation Hut on Saturday 26th May. A percentage of the 

proceeds will go to the Katoomba & District Wildlife Conservation Society. Our thanks to you Miss 

McKenzie. 

SYMPATHY: All members grieve with the Alcorn family at the death of Flo Alcorn. 

Sympathy is also extended to Miss Vera Smith on the loss of her sister, Miss Olga Smith. 



DEPARTURE: Mr Ray Manegre who formed a student Conservation Group at Katoomba High, left last 

month to return home to Canada. 

DONATION: Mr McAdam has kindly donated a type of cassette for the projector which will take 

larger than usual slides. Thank you Mr McAdam. 

POLICE RESCUE SQUAD: The Society wishes to thank Sergeant Sanderson and the police rescue 

squad who make the beautiful mountains a safer place for people to enjoy. 

Accidents will happen down there, sometimes unavoidably and sometimes because inexperienced 

hikers will not stay on the walking trails. When mishaps do occur it is the men of the rescue squad 

who risk their own lives to go and save the lives of others. 

Many of their rescues are never publicised and it is only when people have need of the Rescue 

Service that they suddenly become aware, personally, of something they had previously taken for 

granted. 

Thank you Police Rescue Squad. 

MEETINGS: The Annual General Meeting was held on the 29-Mar-1973 at which an election of 

officers took place. 

A selection of slides from the recent photographic competition, were also chosen for printing and 

sale in the Hut. 

The monthly meeting on 26-Apr-1973 was a member’s night and a nice selection of native plants 

was brought for sale. Members also showed some slides of interest. 

It was Ray Manegre’s last Meeting with us before his return to Canada and he showed slides of his 

journey to New Guinea and the far north of Australia. 

At the May monthly meeting, Mrs S Pulsford gave a most interesting talk on the Brisbane Waters 

National park in the Gosford area, and showed some splendid slides. He is Vice President of that 

Park Trust, and secretary of the Central Coast Bush walkers. 

RANGER SPEAKER: Mr Kevin Brown, of Blackheath, who is a ranger in the Blue Mountains National 

Park, will be guest speaker at our meeting on June 28th. 

PRESENTATION: Books ordered for Katoomba High and Wentworth Falls Grammar School arrived at 

last and were presented in May. The books the latest Editions of “The Web of Life” were in 

appreciation of the pupil’s help with the Nature Trail and with Posters for Earth Day. 

LIBRARY: Our library now contains many fine books. As part of the present reorganisation of the Hut, 

a proper cupboard will be provided to make it easier for members to select books. 

OUTINGS: The April outing was a delightful one as we followed the fire trail from Woodford to 

Toby’s Glen. Quite a large party of us set out, and most reached the glen though some preferred to 

go a shorter distance. 



It was a most rewarding walk and the Eucalyptus deanei were breathtaking in their size and beauty 

as we reached our destination. Turpentines also were most spectacular. 

May. This was to an area which we have visited three years ago—Lawson’s long Alley. From the 

Pioneer’s monument on Mt York Road, Mt Victoria we descended the steep, rough road which had 

been used last century for bullock wagons, the sides being strongly built up with stones, but now in a 

state of bad disrepair. This road leads to an open grassy valley which at some earlier period was a 

grazing ground. 

It was disturbing to see signs forbidding Trespassing as we walked down this Second road across the 

mountains. Something should be done to ensure public right of way down this historic road. 

On our return to the monument we descended Berghofer’s Pass which is directly opposite and I 

would heartily recommend it as a very lovely walk and not too strenuous. 

The June walk was a delightful one, from Megalong along the “Six Foot Track” which was the first 

road to Jenolan Caves, a large party followed it to the Cox’s River. Beautiful glimpses could be seen 

of the river for a large part of the track, in some places forming waterfalls over the granite. The 

immense rocks along the way and at the luncheon area were most spectacular. What appeared to 

be stalactites hanging under a large slab of rock, on close inspection turned out to be dried out 

hornet’s  nests with a honey-comb structure. 

Nora Dillon. 

We are pleased to hear that Margery Anderson is making a recovery after a long illness and that Jim 

is holding the fort, see you at the next dance. 

Bob & Friends. 

NEW MEMBERS: Eight have joined the Society since March; Mr J Bookluck, Mr and Mrs F Beckett, Mr 

and Mrs R Smith. Miss E Gash. Mrs A E Molineaux. Mrs Patricia Hewlett-wood. We send greetings to 

Mr R Smith and hope his leg is improving. He met with an accident in the Valley of Waters recently. 

The membership renewals are coming to hand very well. Thanks to all those already paid and a 

reminder to others to send soon. 

Isobel Bowden. 

“THE WILDFLOWERS OF SOUTH EASTERN AUSTRALIA” 

Outstanding New Book. 

This production in two volumes, is another outstanding contribution by Thomas Nelson publishers to 

the work of Conservation in Australia. Nothing is more valuable than the dissemination of knowledge 

of our rare native plants and animals .In recent years Nelsons have been responsible for really 

beautiful productions on Australian birds, butterflies, and Orchids, in spite of steeply rising costs. 

They have made available to the public the devoted years of work of dedicated naturalists of our 

land. 



Probably no book yet published on Australian Flora will have as great appeal as The Wild Flowers of 

South East Australia, with its letter press by Ross Garnett and illustrations by Betty Conabere of over 

300 Wild Flowers.  

Five weeks were spent in our own area of Wentworth Falls and many rare Mountain plants have 

been illustrated in colour for the first time. Betty’s work started at daylight and continues practically 

non stop till dark. Our valued society member Mrs Rita Vallenga, willingly provided transport for me 

to many parts of the area to collect necessary material. 

Herbarium Specimens. 

Duplicates of all specimens were made of plants collected in NSW and placed in the National 

Herbarium, Sydney whose staff checked identification. Thus actual material exist for the future 

reference of interested botanists. 

The new edition of the Sydney-sandstone tablelands flora is of great value to botanists but for those 

who require the help of good illustrations the present work is invaluable. 

The illustrations of the late Adam Foster in Wild Flowers of Australia, edited by Mrs T Y Stead, have 

been a useful introduction and the writer has readily made the two hand books of Miss Florence 

Sulman available to Society members. The latter are now rare collectors’ items. 

In our remote Continent where most musicians and artists in many fields are obliged to go overseas 

it is heartening to find publications of real Australian value being undertaken here, and the 

Australian Conservation Foundation is to be congratulated on its action in giving support to the 

production of these two volumes. 

Isobel Bowden. 

********   *******  ******* 

OUT OF THE PAST 

Extract from the Daily Telegraph News Pictorial, 30-Mar-1927 

Deeper Parramatta River. 

Conference of Councils is Suggested. 

At the instance of Ald A J Brown, Parramatta Council at its last meeting, decided to convene a 

conference of representatives of all Councils bordering on the Parramatta river and its tributaries. 

This was for the purpose of considering the best steps to take to impress upon the Sydney Harbour 

Trust, the necessity for immediate action to deepen and improve the tidal waters of these streams. 

Comment..Over forty years later, Conservationists are still urging the same sort of thing for these 

same areas. 

W M. 

  



10th Anniversary Of Hut 

In July the Hut, Valley of Waters Wentworth Falls will have been in operation as a Conservation 

Centre for 10 years. 

In 1963 the last week in July was dedicated as Conservation Week and the then Minister for 

Conservation, Mr Enticknap, kindly consented to come up and officially open The Hut. In the chair 

was Mr Les Hill our present Acting Treasurer. 

By the merest coincidence, the enthusiastic efforts of members at a number of recent working bees, 

repainting The Hut inside and out and rearranging the various exhibits will have it spick and span for 

the Anniversary. 

ANTS, BEES & LEECHES 

On the Federal Pass Outing several ants were seen running off with feathers. One ant about ½ inch 

long was ascending a tree carrying a feather three times its own length. A small black ant climbed 

onto the feather and appeared to be hitch-hiking. However it suddenly ran off with the feather, 

leaving the original owner running round in circles. 

G A Holloway of the Australian Museum, say’s many species of ants have been known to collect 

feathers, but whether they are collected for their high protein content is not known! 

Concerning leeches: Patricia Hutchings, Acting Curator Department of Marine Invertebrates writes 

‘leeches are attracted to warm objects-warm blooded animals. They endeavour to penetrate the 

surface and if successful will release an anticoagulant which will allow the blood to flow freely and 

not clot. Once the leech has finished feeding it will drop off, but some anticoagulant will persist on 

the skin which means that the wound will continue to bleed for some time after the leech has 

dropped off’. 

Our Chemist refused to buy five hundred leeches. They are no longer used for blood-letting, but he 

informs us that the enzyme—the anticoagulant—is obtained from is used in treating thrombosis etc. 

A further question was asked regarding an enormous pile of small animal droppings, which had 

fallen out of the lower part of a hollow log which had a bee’s nest in the higher cavity. ‘Many small 

animals feed on wild honey, and animal droppings are often found near the hive. The heap we saw 

was about a foot high by three feet across. With the native Sweatbees, Trigona species the bees 

often utilize these droppings in their honey’. What better example of recycling? Thanks are due 

again to G A Holloway for his reply.  

We thank the Museum for their interesting information. 

Isobel Bowden 

******************** 

  



TALKING BIRDS 

Most of us talk to the birds but it seems to me that they have turned the tables on us. 

Last year I was working in my garden and watching a flock of Gang-Gangs feeding in a tree overhead, 

when I was startled to be greeted by ‘HELLOW’ ‘HELLOW’. 

Two weeks ago the same experience was shared by another person on the other side of Wentworth 

Falls. 

It’s like UFO’s. You do not like to talk about them until someone else sees the thing. 

W Millar 

HORSE ORANGE 

The orange-like fruit Jim showed whilst we were having afternoon tea on May 5 on Berghofer’s Pass 

and asked for identification of is an ‘OSAGE ORANGE’. ‘Osage Orange’ 

It is an introduced tree used as a hedge for cattle; it was first discovered in the Osage Indian territory 

Oklahoma. 

The family is the mulberry and it is names after Maclura. 

Some people in the west of NSW only know it as Horse Orange. 

The fruit is not edible. 

Bob. 

Editor Graham Alcorn PO Box 39 Blackheath NSW. 

 


